
Mr A Mortimer 
Planning and Corporate Policy Manager 
Strategic Planning 
Shropshire Council 
Shirehall 
Shrewsbury 
SY2 6ND 

4 April 2014 

 
Dear Mr Mortimer 
 
Re Shropshire Council Site Allocations and Management of Development Plan: Pre-Submission 
Draft (Final Plan) consultation – Exclusion of land off Mill Street from within the development 
boundary 
 
I refer to my email dated 25 May 2014 addressed to Adrian Cooper. 
 
The Town Council was very pleased that the Planning Appeal APP/L3245/A/13/2204719 Land 
off Mill Street, Wem was dismissed by the Inspector and this decision has been welcomed by 
the whole community of Wem. 
 
As the Inspector clearly decided it would not be appropriate for development to take place on 
this land it would be appreciated if this site could excluded from within the development 
boundary for Wem Urban during the current SAMDev consultations.  This action would also 
avoid the submission of any further planning applications for the land in question. 
 
Enclosed are two plans showing the suggested amended boundary. 
 
With many thanks for your consideration of this matter, 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Town Clerk 


